
April Major Projects Updates 

 

Ave Sewer: As of today, the Contractor is still ahead of schedule. 

Construction and sewer services are completed from the starting point near 

the plant to Stockman Street. This is almost the halfway point on the sewer 

side of the project.  Again, once the sewer is complete, they will start on the 

water line from Main Street to Frances St. 

 

Main Street Water: All of the main lines have been installed and are in 

service. We have located 2 connections to the old system that were left out 

of the project that the contractor is waiting on materials to complete. I have 

a meeting with them today to determine the asphalt patching and sidewalk 

repairs. Once those items are complete, our staff will perform a final walk 

through for a punch list of items to complete the project totally. 

 

Gas Update: I have met with another contractor this week to determine a 

cost to install the pipe we have on hand and also the 8% needed for this 

year.  

In addition to this I have been updating the Operations, Maintenance, and 

Emergency Manual that has been requested by the RailRoad Commission. 

 

Side Walks: Met with Brazoria County staff to look at the walking track in 

the 2 parks. The agree that an overlay of asphalt will correct the issue 

without having to perform a total rebuild. The issue they have is their new 

laydown machine will not close up enough to perform that narrow of a job. 

Jason is checking to see if any of the other precincts have a smaller 

machine that may be used. 

 

Animal Shelter: Staff will be removing a couple of dead trees and 

preparing the dirt pad this week. I held up on moving forward with this 



project until I was certain all the agreements were finalized. I have spoken 

with Stewart Builders and he is ready to start once we give him the go 

ahead. 

 

 


